
Principal’s Notes 
Justine Mackey 
 

Thank you to our students, teachers, support staff and parents for a hugely successful Semester 1. Our teachers are 
looking forward to sharing your child’s progress at the parent teacher meetings and student led conferences being 
held tomorrow. Here are some of the highlights from this semester: 

 

 Teaching teams working together to plan purposeful and collaborative learning programs  

 Our successful AIP Teams who are leading key improvement initiatives in Literacy, Numeracy, Student Voice 
and Wellbeing 

 A successful coaching program to improve the teaching of writing and maths resulting in the strengthening 
of Writer’s Notebook and rich maths investigations throughout the school 

 The implementation of a Rights and Responsibility document that underpins student wellbeing 

 Our participation in the DET PLC Initiative where teaching teams have explored the use of student feedback 
to improve learning 

 
In Term 3, there will be a whole school focus on Pride and we look forward to sharing our learning with you. 
 
Student Reports 

Student progress reports are now available on Compass. In this semester’s report, learning 
growth is measured over 12 months for English and Maths and over 6 months for all other 
curriculum areas. This progress is shown via the dotted line between the white circle and the 
black circle on the first page of the report.  
 

Reporting Review Team Survey 
Earlier in the year, we established a team to review the way that we report student learning 
progress with parents and carers. The Reporting Review team comprising of teachers and 
parents has created a survey so that you can provide feedback into our report processes and 
further insight into your needs. The team will review the information from the survey and 
share a summary of findings with you prior to further consultation about how we might 

improve the reporting process. The link to the survey will be distributed via Compass on Thursday and will remain 
open until the 24th of July. 
 
Open Night 
We will host an Open Night on Thursday the 26th of July from 6.30-7.30pm so that you can visit your child’s classroom 
and other learning spaces throughout the school. Some student work will be on display and you will have the 
opportunity to engage in a maths game or task with your child. This night will give you some insight into the learning 
at IEPS and we encourage you all to attend. 
 
Farewell and Welcome 

We will be saying farewell to our Mandarin teacher Qin Zhang who will be taking family leave as 
she awaits the arrival of her baby. We wish Qin and her family all the best at this special time. We 
look forward to welcoming Ms Hong Ma to IEPS who will replace Ms Zhang while she is on leave. 
Please remember that there is no school tomorrow (Thursday 28th) for the Parent Teacher 
Interviews for Prep – Year 3s and Student Led Conferences for Years 4, 5 & 6 and that school finishes 
on Friday at 2.30pm. 
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Thursday 28 June                                 Reporting to parents day (pupil free day) 
Friday 29 June                                      Last day of Term 2 ï 2:30pm dismissal 
Monday 16 July                                   Curriculum Day (pupil free day) 
Tuesday 17 July                                  First day of Term 3 

Monday 23 July                                    Visitors from China arrive 
Thursday 26 July                                  IEPS Open Evening 6:30 – 7:30pm 
Friday 27 July                                       Special Assembly @ 2:15pm to farewell our Chinese visitors 
Tuesday 31 July to Friday 3 August     Year 5 Coonawarra Camp 
Thurs. 2 August to Tues. 7 August       IEPS Book Fair 
Monday 6 August                                  Adrian Parisi presentation to parents at 7pm – Resilient Families 
Saturday 25 August                              PTFA Gala Cocktail Party – The Sovereign 7pm               
                             
Accompanying this week’s Bulletin:     



Thank You 
Thank you to our Year 2 parents for providing morning tea to our staff in appreciation of their efforts and 
commitment over the term. We are very grateful to our parents for their ongoing support of the work that our 
teachers and support staff do every day. 
 
We wish you all a happy and safe holiday and will see you for the first day of Term 3 on Tuesday the 17th of July. 
 
 
Justine Mackey. 
 
 
 
Enrolments for 2019  

Enrolments for Prep in 2019 are open and we are holding School Tours with our 
prospective parents on Thursday mornings. Please collect an enrolment form at the office 
if you have a child commencing in Prep in 2019 and do not hesitate to book a tour for a 
Thursday morning at 9.30am, even if you already have a child at IEPS.  
 
 

 
 
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 17th July, our volunteer is Stella Rhodes. Many thanks for volunteering for this 
task.  

 
 
 
 

  
 

2018 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge – Update 
We currently have 135 students registered for the Premiers’ Reading Challenge! 
I’ve started verifying the books students’ have finished reading and will continue this over the coming months. 
It is not too late for students to join the Challenge! Consent forms are located near the Office or students can collect 
one from their grade teacher or myself. 

 
All online data entries close on Friday 7 September. This also includes myself, as Coordinator. This closing date is 
non-negotiable and I will not be able to access any files online after 7 September.  
It will assist me greatly if students can complete their online component by Friday 31 August. This will allow me 
time to finalise all online data by the following Friday 7 September. 

 
KEY DATES  

 

 Friday 31 August – Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge finalised at IEPS 
 

 Friday 7 September – Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge ends. No data can be entered online after this date. 
 

 October – Online Honour Roll, featuring a congratulatory recording, to be published on the Challenge website. 
 

 November – Student certificates issued to school principals for distribution. 
 

Feel free to email or phone me if you’re unsure about anything – my days at IEPS are Wed/Thu/Fri. 
Best wishes for the break and happy reading! 

Judy Garner 
[ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ 9ƴƘŀƴŎŜƳŜƴǘ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ϧ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ tǊŜƳƛŜǊǎΩ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ [ŜŀŘŜǊ ό²ŜŘκ¢ƘǳκCǊƛύ 
garner.judy.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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SEEKING BUDDING SNOW SKIERS AND BOARDERS 

 
We are seeking skiers and boarders to join our growing team from all school grades and 
abilities. Our emphasis is fun, team participation combined with healthy competition, 
while meeting a fantastic bunch of families. This is your opportunity to represent your 
school in the Victorian Interschool Snow Championships 2018 at Mt Buller, Monday 20th 
to Wednesday 22nd August. 

 
You will need to be registered with IEPS by July 31st before official entries and payments 

close.  
 
Please contact Jacqueline Belia, jacqueline.belia@gmail.com , mobile 0448 351 436 for additional information. 
 
 
 
 
 
LIBRARY NEWS 
   

   
 
Our annual Book Fair is coming in Term 3! 
 
When  Thursday, August 2nd to Tuesday, August 7th  2018 
Time   3.40 – 4.30 (Students need to attend with an adult) 
Where   STEM Room, ground floor BER Building          

  
 Payment  Cash, Eftpos or Credit Card (Purchases can only be made at the Book Fair from 3.40 to 4.30) 

 
The Book Fair will be in the STEM Room for the entire week so feel free to come along and have a browse after 
school! 
There will be a wide range of resources available to purchase, including picture story, fiction and information books 
and a selection of stationery items and posters. 
All purchases benefit our school by enabling us to claim new exciting books and resources for the library and 
classrooms. 
If you have any queries regarding the Book Fair, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Happy Reading, 
Catherine Mawson - Library Technician 

 
 

  PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
For week ending Friday 22th June and to be presented at Assembly on Monday 23th July; 
PA  Rowena Lawson 
PH  Isla 
PK  Ava-Grace 
1M  Amy Tran 
2C  Freddie 
2D  Lachie, Alessandra and Isabel 
2R  Maxim Lewis 
2T  Zach and Winston 
3BL Chelsea Convery 
4B  Mathhew WW 
4C  Annie Rowe 
5G  Summer 
5P  Helena Rodas 

jacqueline.belia@gmail.com


MUSIC NEWS 
 
Musical Production – The Wizard of Oz Young Performers’ Edition 

 
The performance night for each grade has been finalised. They are as follows. 
Tuesday September 11th: PH & PK, 1K, 2R, 3BL, 4C, 5P and 6H 
Wednesday September 12th: PA, 1M, 2D & 2T, 3C, 4Z, 5L and 6T  

Thursday September 13th: PE, 1W, 2C, 3L, 4B, 5G & 5S and 6S. 
 
The cost for each student is $85, to be paid through Compass. This form went up yesterday on your child’s Compass 
portal. The payment will cover two tickets per student for the performances as well as sets, props, some costumes 
and makeup, programs buses to rehearsals, royalties and more. Students performing on the night do not need a 
ticket. There will be an opportunity for those families wanting more than their allocated tickets to place their name 
on the waiting list when they receive their initial tickets. The payment will also cover other items such as sets, props, 
most costumes, venue hire, lighting, sound, programs, some make up and busses to rehearsals on performance day. 
 
Costumes, Makeup and Hair 
To help parents prepare for the musical, a notice will come home via Compass this week with the requirements for 
costumes, makeup and hair. 
 
Unable to Record the Show This Year 
Due to licence restrictions we are unable to the film musical production this year. We will however endeavour to 
have photos taken of each child that will be uploaded to their Compass account. This was done in 2016 for Alice in 
Wonderland Jr. 
 
More details about The Wizard of Oz YPE will follow in the coming weeks. Watch this space! 
 
New Brass Teacher for Grades 3 to 6. 
Ming Li is our new trumpet and trombone teacher. He is teaching on Thursday afternoons after school. We are 
eager to have more students join the program. 
He hopes to meet more students to play some brassy music with him. 

If your child is in grades three to six and would like to learn contact me via email as soon as possible 
(fairbairn.lauren.l@edumail.vic.gov.au) 
 
 
Lauren Fairbairn - Music Teacher 
 
 
 
IEPS UNIFORM SHOP 

New NAVY Blue HOODIES have arrived with a zip at the front with pockets for $42 each, all 
sizes. Come and have a look Friday 8.45-9.30am. 
 
Would any parent like to help out at Uniform shop Friday mornings  8.45 till 9.30am, come 
and see us on any Friday or ring me, Sarah 0412 270 460 
 
 
 

 
PTFA NEWS 
 
Entertainment Books – only 3 left! 

 
 



 
 
Call for Donations 
By now, you will have received your ‘Save the Date’ card for 
the upcoming IEPS Gala (cocktail party); this is the School’s 
major fundraiser for 2018. We are so excited and hope you 
are too, so make sure you get in fast as the last 2 galas have 
been total sell-outs, and there is no doubt this year will be too. 
 
Preparations are well underway, and we are already receiving 
an amazing response from our community. We are so 
appreciative and grateful for the support of our school 
community and local community also.   
 
At this time, we are seeking assistance for items to be included 
in the auction and raffle on the night, and for the major raffle 
which is open to the entire school and wider community. 
Whether big or small, your donations and support are greatly 
appreciated. We are also searching for ‘BIG’ experiences, 
accommodation packages and sports memorabilia to include 
in the auction; so if you have a contact or want to get involved, 
please let us know. 
 
We should keep in mind that all of this support strengthens 

our children’s school, facilities, experiences, and aids in “future proofing our school buildings”. 
 
Future fundraising, including funds from the 2017 Fair, will go towards ensuring that our physical buildings evolve 
with our values, needs, and expectations of learning at Ivanhoe East Primary School. 
 
If you or someone you know might be interested in supporting this great night, please reach out and let us know. 
Just contact Bec Bolden boldens@bigpond.com, 0400 265 335. 
 
Thank you to the team at Miles Real Estate who are our Major Sponsors of the night; events don’t happen without 
such generous support. 
 
Bec Bolden 
PTFA President 
 

 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Bring a Friend to Canteen!!  
 

Wed 27 June  Merryn Lawson 
Thu 28 June  PUPIL FREE DAY 
Fri 29 June  LAST DAY OF TERM 
   NO LUNCH ORDERS 
TERM 3 
Mon 16 July  PUPIL FREE DAY   
Tue 17 July  Emily 10-11.30   
Wed 18 July  Sandra Aylett-Sloan 
Thu 19 July  Angelique Luijkx 
   HELP NEEDED 9-11.30 
Friday 20 July Sarah Cuthbertson 
   HELP NEEDED 9-11.30 &  
   11.30-1.45 

 
During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try and swap your days with another volunteer.  
 
Term 3 canteen roster 
If you would like to help out next term please come and pick a time  We have a very flexible roster and your children 
would love to see you! 
 

mailto:boldens@bigpond.com


Friday 29 June is the last day of term. The canteen will be closed however we will open at recess and lunch break 
for counter sales. 
 
Free slinky service Remember ς Bring your washed Apple or Pear from home, to the canteen and have it made 
into a slinky!!!  
 
Working with Children’s Check 
Please remember to drop your card in at the front office to have a copy made!  
 
Online Canteen News 
Please keep checking: 

 That you have the correct date for the lunch order! 

 Please remember to check out and pay or your order will not be received by the canteen. Look out for the 
Green Thumbs up and a confirmation email  

 Hot Daily meals are no longer available on a paper bag order. Your child will receive a sandwich instead. 
Please send payment to school the next day! 

 You can still send your child’s reusable lunch bag to the canteen on the day. 
http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast 
 

Visitor passes for Canteen Volunteers 
Please remember to sign in at the front office and collect a green visitor pass before you come to canteen! 
 

Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen  
 

 
 
 
Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 

 
I would love to hear from you! 

Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
9499 2171 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Events noticeboard brought to you by Miles, your local neighbourhood guide. 
 
 

ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no 
responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast
mailto:canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au
mailto:canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au
http://normanlavelle.files.wordpress.com/2013/01/img1.jpg


 
 

 
 
 
 
 
During the school holidays ‘screen time’ can be very challenging to manage.  Below is a extract from a Childnet 
International article exploring the issue of screen time.  Although the advice is aimed at children 0-7, the 
strategies listed can be implemented for all age groups. 
   
Today, as part of our work within the UK Safer Internet Centre, we have released new advice for parents and 
carers with children aged 0 to 7 looking at screen time and the boundaries you can put in place. 
   
Use digital devices togetherΥ DŜǘ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ IŀǾŜ ŦǳƴΣ Ǉƭŀȅ ƎŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴ 
together online, just as you would in the physical world. It will then be natural for your child to turn to you if 
they experience anything upsetting online 
Set clear expectations: Clear family rules can help your child have a positive start to their digital life and get 
the most out of being online. Ask your child to help create some family rules. 
Be informed: Many digital devices, services and content providers offer a range of parental controls. You can 
choose the type of content and options that are suitable for your child. 
Establish good habits early on: Both adults and children enjoy sharing moments with family and friends 
through online images and videos. Starting conversations and good habits early on is a great way to support 
children in staying safe online 
e-Smart resources -  

https://www.webwise.ie/parents/screen-time-advice-for-parents/ 
https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent  

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.childnet.com/blog/screen-time-new-resource-and-top-tips
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https://www.childnet.com/parents-and-carers/hot-topics/screen-time-boundaries/establish-good-habits-early-on
https://www.webwise.ie/parents/screen-time-advice-for-parents/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/education-resources/iparent


WRITERS CORNER – By Rowena 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 


